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Please pray for… 
Felipe Barela Figuracion, M.D. 
  

that he may now enjoy the great blessings 
of eternal life.  We pray also for his family 
and friends, that they find peace in the 
promises of Christ. 

Parish Closings Due to Weather 

The church will be closed if South Haven Schools are closed 
due to hazardous road conditions. In the event of a school 
delay, we delay opening the church as well. And, if schools 
are closed, our parish office will also be closed.  

If the church is closed, the Mass intention for that day will 
be moved to the nearest date available unless you contact 
the office. 
Parish closings will be posted on both WWMT Channel 3 and 
WOODTV-8. 

The Second Hundred Years: Vision 2030 
 

Our parish has served this area for over 100 years.  It’s 
an important milestone and urges us to look forward as 
well as back.  With this in mind, the Pastoral Council 
along with Fr. Evelio and Fr. Richard, invite YOU to 
participate in a “Listening Process” that will give YOU            
a chance to voice your vision for St. Basil’s in the next     
6 years and beyond. 
 

What are the best qualities of St. Basil?  What are our 
challenges?  How can we grow in our faith, our discipleship, 
and our service to others?  What should our parish look like   
in 2030? 
 

There are FOUR Vision 2030 Listening Sessions on TWO days:  
February 8 & 15, at 12:30 p.m. or 6:30 p.m.  Please pick ONE 
of these that works in your busy schedule, and plan to enjoy a 
lively process that ensures that your ideas will be heard, along 
with those of your fellow parishioners. 
 

Each session will take place in the Upper Level Meeting Room.  
It’s engaging and enjoyable, and when you look back from 
2030, you’ll say “I was there when this all started!” 
 

These four sessions will be primarily in English, and additional 
sessions will be scheduled in Spanish shortly afterwards.  A 
complete report of the results of this process will be available 
soon after its completion.  Then, the really exciting work 
begins:  how to bring about the vision that this process will 
articulate… how to ensure a vibrant future for St. Basil Parish, 
how to move forward with a renewed passion and energy 
that will ensure that the light of this parish, displayed on the 
bluff overlooking the majesty of Lake Michigan, will shine 
brightly for another century and more! 
 

RSVP: Each session is limited to about 40 participants.  Please 
call the Parish Office to say which one you’ll attend! 

Rick Hardy, Pastoral Associate for the Collaborative 

Los Segundos Cien Años 
 

Nuestra parroquia ha servido en esta área por más de 

100 años. Es un hito importante y nos urge a mirar hacia 

adelante y hacia atrás. Tomando esto en cuenta, el 

Consejo Pastoral junto con el P. Evelio y el P. Richard, te 

invitamos a participar en un "Proceso de escuchar" que 

te dará la oportunidad de expresar tu visión para St. 

Basilio en los próximos seis años y más allá. 
 

¿Cuáles son las mejores cualidades de San Basilio? ¿Cuáles 

son nuestros desafíos? ¿Cómo podemos crecer en nuestra fe, 

en nuestro discipulado y en nuestro servicio a los demás? 

¿Cómo debería ser nuestra parroquia en 2030? 
 

Hay CUATRO sesiones de escuchar de Visión 2030 en DOS 

días: el 8 y 15 de febrero, a las 12:30 pm o a las 6:30 pm. Elije 

UNO de estos que se adapte a tu apretada agenda y planea 

disfrutar de un proceso animado que garantice que tus ideas 

sean escuchadas, junto con las de sus compañeros feligreses. 
 

Cada sesión va a ser realizado en el cuarto más arriba de las 

oficinas. El proceso llama mucha la atención y es divertido, y 

cuando mires hacia atrás, desde 2030, dirás: "¡Yo estaba allí 

cuando todo esto empezó!". 
 

Estas cuatro sesiones serán principalmente en inglés y poco 

después se programarán sesiones adicionales en español. Un 

informe completo de los resultados de este proceso estará 

disponible poco después de su finalización. En ese momento, 

comienza el trabajo realmente apasionante: cómo llevar a 

cabo la realidad de la visión que articulará este proceso... 

cómo garantizar un futuro vibrante para la Parroquia St. 

Basilio, cómo avanzar con un entusiasmo y una energía 

renovados que aseguren que la luz de esta parroquia, situada 

en el acantilado con vistas a la belleza del lago Michigan, 

brillará durante un siglo más. 
 

Confirme tu asistencia: cada sesión está limitada a unos 40 

participantes. ¡Llame a la oficina parroquial para decir a cuál 

asistirá! 

Rick Hardy, Pastoral Associate for the Collaborative 

From Fr. Richard... 
Each Confirmation student is required to 
attend a retreat as part of their preparation 
to receive this special sacrament. We are 
looking to help offset the cost of the retreat 
for these young people. If you’d like to help, 

please use the white envelopes in the pew, write  
“Confirmation” in the space provided, and place it in the 
collection basket. You may also stop by the parish office to 
contribute. Thank you for considering this opportunity to 
ensure each of our forty Confirmation students has the 
means to participate in the mandatory retreat. 



January 21  •  Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

  Mass Intentions 

       Saturday, January 20 

         5:00 p.m.    † Rita Verdonk 

 7:00 p.m.    People of the parish (Español)  

 Sunday, January 21 

          9:00 a.m.    †  Helen Zappa 

 11:00 a.m.   †  Deceased members of the    
    Bacehowski family 

 Monday, January 22  No Mass 

 Tuesday, January 23 

 9:00 a.m.   †  Ann Meltzer  

     Wednesday, January 24 

 9:00 a.m.  †  Margaret Chmielewski 

 Thursday, January 25 

 9:00 a.m.   †  Luis Angel Ramirez Lopez 

 Friday, January 26 

 9:00 a.m.   †  Dr. Felipe Figuracion 

         Saturday, January 27 

         5:00 p.m.    †  Stephen Howe 

 7:00 p.m.    People of the parish (Español) 

 Sunday, January 28 

          9:00 a.m.     †  John McGuirk, 1st anniversary 

 11:00 a.m.    † Bennett Mills 

Be a Flag Sponsor! 
For a $100 donation, your name, and the person(s) 
you choose to have memorialized with the flying of 
the flag, will be placed in the bulletin on the first 
Sunday of the month. Please contact the parish 
office, 269-637-2404. 

Scripture Readings for the Week of January 21 
Sunday Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Jon 3:1-5, 10; Ps 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9; 1 Cor 7:29-31; 
Mk 1:14-20 

 

Monday Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of  
 Unborn Children 
 2 Sm 5:1-7, 10; Ps 89:20, 21-22, 25-26;  
 Mk 3:22-30 
  

Tuesday Memorial of Saint Vincent, Deacon and Martyr 
 and Saint Marianne Cope, Virgin 
 2 Sm 6:12b-15, 17-19; Ps 24:7, 8, 9, 10;  
 Mk 3:31-35 
 

Wednesday Memorial of Saint Francis de Sales, Bishop and 
 Doctor of the Church 
 2 Sm 7:4-17; Ps 89:4-5, 27-28, 29-30; Mk 4:1-20 
 

Thursday Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul, Apostle 
 Acts 22:3-16 or Acts 9:1-22; Ps 117:1bc, 2; 
 Mk 16:15-18  
 

Friday Memorial of Saints Timothy and Titus, Bishops 
 2 Tm 1:1-8 or Ti 1:1-5;     
 Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 7-8a, 10; Mk 4:26-34 
 

Saturday Memorial of Saint Angela Merici, Virgin 
 2 Sm 12:1-7a, 10-17; Ps 51:12-13, 14-15, 16-17; 
 Mk 4:35-41 

Religious Education 
1st Year Confirmation 

Saturday, January 20   6:00 p.m. 

Sunday, February 4, 10:00 a.m. 
 

2nd Year Confirmation 

Sunday, January 21  12:15 p.m. 

Sunday, February 4 12:15 p.m. 

The Home Heating Assistance Program 
began January 4. If you know someone in 
need of emergency heating assistance, 
please contact 269-381-9800 or 

homeheating@ccdok.org. We have many volunteers 
throughout the diocese to assist neighbors in need. If you are 
interested in donating to the assistance fund, please visit 
https://ccdok.org/donate-today/. Thank you! 

That Man Is You (TMIY) 
Join other men of our parish meeting  on 
Saturday mornings from 7:30-8:45 in the 

Upper Level. We watch a 30 minute video program focusing on 
what it means to be men of faith for our relationships, our 
families, and in our community and world as Catholics, 
followed by discussion!  Contact Deacon John for more 
information: jlohrstorfer@yahoo.com. 

Great occasions for serving God come seldom,  

but little ones surround us daily. 

      St. Francis de Sales 

      Feast day January 24 

Looking Ahead to Lent 
Customarily, palms may be returned to the Church before  
Ash Wednesday, and they will burned and used for ashes. 
Please plan to bring them in before February 14, the first           
day of Lent.  

mailto:homeheating@ccdok.org
https://ccdok.org/donate-today/
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St. Basil Catholic School 
Can You Help? 
 

Food Pantry  
Please take non-perishable food items to                 
First Congregational Church, 651 Phoenix Street. 
They are open Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 
from 10:00 a.m. till noon. 
 

Personal Care Pantry/Baby Care 
First Assembly of God, 06500 Blue Star Hwy. 
Wednesdays 10:00 –1:00 
 

Blessings in a Backpack 

We will pack on Thursdays: February 22, March 27, 
April 25, and May 23. Please arrive at North Shore 
Elementary School at 10:30. If you can volunteer for 
about an hour, you can make a big difference for 
children in need of food over the weekend. Please 
note that when SHPS are closed, we do not pack. 
You are welcome to be part of the packing crew for 
any and all dates.  

School Security/Church Doors 
Due to school security regulations, the front doors (Monroe 
Blvd.) and north doors (Superior St.) of our church will remain 
locked  on school days. You may still enter the church by 
using the west doors near the office and the South Lobby 
doors on Van Buren Street. 

Grotto Paver Bricks 
Available for purchase with installation in the spring. Contact 
the parish office or stop by and pick up a form. 

Stained Glass Booklets 
These booklets explain each stained glass 
window of our church, along with the Bible 
reference. Pick one up at the parish office for  
a donation of $5.  
 

Church Replicas 
Also available at the office are 
the beautiful wooden replicas 
of our church, $25 donation. 
This is a lovely remembrance 
of our church in celebration of 
our centennial!  

Movie Night 
Sunday, January 28    5:00 p.m.     
Upper Level Meeting Room 
“His Only Son” 

After being called on by the Lord, 
Abraham's faith is tested on his three day journey to 
sacrifice his son. This story about Abraham and Isaac is by 
the producers of The Chosen series. All are welcome! Bring a 
snack and enjoy the show! 

Catholic Schools Week will soon be upon us (boy did January fly 
by!).  As always, our students are looking forward to celebrating 
their faith with a week of fun and reflective activities.  Aside 
from eating pancakes (thank you Knights of Columbus) and ice 
skating, we'll be celebrating Michigan and collecting mittens and 
gloves for those in need.  Please consider helping us out and 
donating to our collection.  While we've lacked somewhat in 
snow until recently this winter, it is still cold! 
 

As part of Catholic Schools Week, we will also be asking for 
donations to our Scholarship fund.  While many families have 
bounced back from the Covid years, many have not and are still 
struggling to just pay their monthly bills.  We want to ensure 
that all of our students are able to remain at Saint Basil, their 
school, with their friends and teachers who care about 
them.  We are reaching out to you and our community to 
consider making a one time donation during Catholic Schools 
Week (or anytime, for that matter), or to consider sponsoring a 
child. More information on this will be coming soon. 
 

Regardless, if you would like to donate, please go to our 
website, click on the "Home, Donate, & Diocese" tab, and 
complete the donation form.  Please put "scholarship" in the 

comments section so that the funds can 
be directed accordingly.  You can also 
use the QR code here to take you right 
to the donation page.  Thank you for 
your generosity in helping our students 
continue to grow and learn in a faith-
filled environment.  They are not only 
the future of our state and country, but 
also the future of the Catholic church.   

 

More Catholic Schools Week info to come next week!  Until 
then, have a wonderful weekend.    

      Camille DeLano, Principal 

McTeachers Night    Tuesday, January 30 
Come enjoy a McMeal at our local McDonald’s! Our school will 
receive 10% of all food purchases made from 4-7 p.m. Plus, we 
will have a cookie sale (cash only). What a delicious way to 
support our parish school! 

Save the Dates! 
February 21 Culver’s Give Back Night 5-8 p.m. 

March 9  Trivia Night    Church basement   6:30 p.m. 

Soup Luncheon Fundraiser  

for Our School 
Sunday, January 28    in the Church basement 
following the 11:00 Mass 

Come enjoy soup, bread, and dessert to celebrate the 
beginning of Catholic Schools Week! Cost is $10 per adult,            
$5 per child age 10 and under, maximum $30 per family.  



St. Basil Catholic Church 
Directory 
 

513 Monroe Blvd. South Haven, MI 49090 
 

Parish Office ......................269-637-2404 

Fax ....................................269-637-8374 

School Office .....................269-637-3529 

www.SaintBasilCatholicChurch.org  
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday, Tuesday, 

Thursday .............. 9:00 a.m. — 3:30 p.m. 

Wednesday ........ 10:00 a.m. — 6:00 p.m. 

Friday ................... 9:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 

 
Mass Schedule  

Saturday ...............................  5:00 p.m.,                                                                 

                                 7:00 p.m. (en Español) 
 

Sunday .................... 9:00 and 11:00 a.m. 

Tuesday, Wednesday,  

Thursday, & Friday .................. 9:00 a.m. 

No Mass on Monday 

 

► So that we all may be fully present at 
Mass, please silence your cell phones. 

► We ask that you be considerate of 
others if you are coughing or sick by  
refraining from the handshake of 
peace. This is thoughtful consideration 
for the rest of the parish community.  

 
Confessions 

Saturday ......................... 3:30—4:30 p.m. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration  

Friday ........................ after morning Mass,                                        

                           with Benediction at 2:30 

Parish Staff 

Pastor ........................... Fr. Evelio Ramirez 

                                                  269-857-7951 

Senior Parochial Vicar .. Fr. Richard Altine 

                                                 269-692-5142 

Deacon .............. Deacon John Lohrstorfer 

Deacon ....................... Deacon Bill VanDril 

Pastoral Associate ........... Tom Eggleston 

Office Manager ............... Andrea Aleman 

Music/Liturgy Coordinator, Organist, and 

Bulletin Editor ........... Cecilia Wondergem 

Facilities Manager ............ Charlie Hamlin 

School Principal .............. Camille DeLano 

Coordinator of RCIA ... Geralyn Monacelli 

Parish Pastoral Associate for Hispanic 

Ministry .............. Sister Karen Zea Patiño 

Pastoral Associate for the               

Collaborative .......................... Rick Hardy 
 

Low-Gluten Hosts 
We offer low-gluten hosts at ALL Masses, 
both weekend and daily. They are 
available at the front of church (and also 
in the back on weekends). Simply ask the 
Eucharistic minister. 
 

Mass In Our Collaborative 

St. Peter, Douglas, MI 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m. 

Mon., Tues. Thurs., Fri.  8:30 a.m. 

San Felipe, Fennville, MI 

Thursday 6:30 p.m. 

Sunday      12:30 p.m. 

This week’s bulletin sponsor  

Moore Family Pharmacy 

The advertisements that appear in this      

bulletin completely defray all publishing 

costs which the church would otherwise 

incur. Please patronize the sponsors of 

our bulletin and thank them for their 

kind generosity. 

Mission Statement 
Called by Baptism, nourished by the 

Eucharist, and inspired by the Holy 

Spirit, our mission is to live the Good 

News of Christ through Worship, 

Evangelization, Service, Spiritual 

Formation, and Stewardship. 

Teach me your ways, O Lord,  
teach me your ways. 

Our Generosity to God 
For the weekend of  

January 14 

Due to the weather, our collection 
report for the weekend of January 14 
will appear in the January 28 bulletin. 


